F. D. BOX 1115,

MISSIONARY DISTRICT OF PORTO RICO

OFFICE OF THE BISHOP

SEAN JUAN, P R,

Cct. 7, 1924,

Rt. Rev. Manuel Ferrande,
¥eountain Lakes, N, J.

My dear Bishep:

Thank you for yeur letter and fer the meney, which
came devn &1l in goed erdar. 1 think I acknowledged
beth checks in the last mail,

The plant is expected this week in Pence, and all
arrangemente have been made for Aleje to tike it sut
and put it in place. Fr. Sayler was here yesterday,
and teld me that he will go and attend te the whele
matter, seeing that the pump is preperly placed, the
eides of the well walled up, and everything put in
proper ehape. We have bought the wire and everything
needed, except the light btuldbs, which we will get &

" little later.

If we hear Jsthing further te the centrary, will
expect you on the ship egiling frem New Yerk on the
23d. It is possible that Mr. Cooper, chairman ef the
committee appeinted Wy the Syned on the Porte Rice
prierities, may bte on the beat with you. He may come
down the week befere, In either case, I regret te say
it will not be paseible for me te vwelceme you at the
dock, since I will have just left or will be returning
the next day frem the Deminican Republie. You will
vrderatanc, hewever, that my welcome awaits you, nene
the less genersusly, and am certainly leeking ferwurd
te Beeing yeu again and heving yeu back in the.Island.

Please give my regards te the family, and with
varm regarde and all best wishes, I am,

Sincerely and affectienately yourse,



